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The Alaska State Board of Marital and Family Therapy held a teleconference meeting to discuss Senate 

Bill 105 and House Bill 353 on March 5th, 2018. The Board unanimously affirmed their support for 

statutory changes as outlined below.   

 

1.  Alaska Statute(AS) 08.63.100(a): 

a. This amendment calls for clarification that the hours required for licensure are 1,700 

total hours - 1,500 clinical contact hours and 200 hours of supervision. The supervision 

hours must include 100 hours of individual supervision and 100 hours of group 

supervision.  

b. This amendment further deletes the proposed requirement for LMFT’s to carry liability 

insurance. The Board discussed that the intention was to make professional liability 

insurance available in the case that if an LMFT was under investigation, they would be 

responsible for those costs individually.  Unfortunately, it was discovered that 

professional liability insurance is not available as desired to offset any investigative costs. 

2. AS 08.63,120(b): 

a. This amendment allows professionals from certain other mental health disciplines to 

serve as clinical supervisors for group supervision only.   

b. The amendment further removes Advanced Nurse Practitioners as candidates for clinical 

supervisors. 

3. AS 47.07.030(b) 

a. The Board fully supports the inclusion of Marital and Family Therapy Services in the list 

of services available for Medicaid reimbursement.  

4. AS 47.07.030(g) 

a. This amendment defines “direct supervision” and the Board fully supports removing the 

requirement for a psychiatrist to be on site at least 30% of the time, and replacing it with 

language defining direct supervision as psychiatric oversight in person or via a 

communication device. 

5. The Board of Marital and Family Therapy supports sections stating that we may adopt regulations 

in relation to the changes made under this bill.  We further support proposed effective dates. 

 

We truly appreciate your continued support of our profession.  As members of the Board, we work hard 

towards making Marital and Family Therapy available to families in need.  Marital and Family Therapists 

are highly trained mental health professionals, specially trained in the dynamics of systems, which allows 

us to diagnose and treat individuals, couples, and families. Continuing research shows that a strong social 

connection (the bread and butter of Marital and Family Therapy) leads to a quantifiable decrease in 

depression and anxiety, increased reported quality of life, greater heart health, increased immune 

function, and even a longer life span.  Again, we thank you for your continued support. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

The Alaska State Board of Marital and Family Therapy 












